
 

Dear Muir’s Chapel, 

It is with sadness that I announce I will be leaving Muir’s Chapel in March. An unexpected opportunity 
came up closer to my husband’s work next year as the Director of Camp Guilrock, a United Methodist 
Camp in Reidsville.  I have had so many great moments of ministry with you all and we have walked 
through hard times together. I’m thankful for the ways you have shaped and grown me.  

As I wrap up my time at Muir's Chapel I want to say thank you and I would love to share with you some of 
my favorite moments from Spark.  There was one night we were doing embodied prayer. I was teaching 
about how we can use our bodies to pray and connect with God. One little boy said this reminds me of how 
they pray at my grandma’s church, which I assume was Pentecostal because the little boy put his head 
down, his hands up behind him and started running. It was not unfamiliar to the rest of the kids because 
they all joined in cackling and enjoying the moment of sharing their traditions with me. They said come on 
Mrs. Courtney! Dance with us! Our faith in Jesus was deepened, our connection to each other was strength-
ened, and each other’s trust was gained. 

One of my favorite moments of all was the Love Feast 2 years ago. We had hundreds of cookies. The Spark 
kids showed up.  As they crammed cookies the kids said, “this kind of church service is my favorite!” I 
would be surprised if they did not have a bellyache from the number of cookies they ate. We finished the 
service holding hands in a circle around the sanctuary singing Joy to the world. It was a diverse represen-
tation of the body of Christ that made me hopeful in the possibility of the reign of Christ.  

There was another night where Jazzy said, "Mrs. Courtney, can the church be open all the time? This is my 
second home." Another kid said thank you to this church for loving us and making sure we are fed.  

A teenage boy was kicked out of his house. He came to church at 10 am. He said I have been looking for-
ward to Sunday because I knew I had a safe place to come and play basketball and a meal when I'm really 
hungry. Our Sunday evenings were filled with worship, singing, drawing closer to one another and closer 
to God, seeking wisdom in God’s word, and of course a little chaos.  We reenacted the Last Supper and 
washed one another's hands, we made slime and talked about the ickiness of sin, we made our own bread 
and grape juice and talked about how Jesus gave his body. We dance, we laughed, we loved, and most im-
portantly we opened our church to a group that desperately needed it.  

Thank you so much to Laurie who was there every week. She knows the kids from school and lovingly of-
fers feedback to the kids to make them better. She pours her heart and soul into the Spark ministry and is 
one of the main reasons the kids see our church as their second home.  

Thank you also to Theresa who has provided meals once or twice a month. She always makes double so the 
kids have tons of leftovers. Her mac and cheese is famous!  

Thank you to everyone who has supported my ministry including spark meals, VBS, words of encourage-
ment, camps, Fall Festival, Back to School Bash, Christmas events and so much more. I am so thankful to 
have walked alongside you all through some really beautiful and some really hard moments. I pray for 
Muir's Chapel as I leave. I pray especially that you lean on one another for support and next steps.  

                             Love, 

                                   Courtney 



 

GIFTS  TO THE CHURCH 

Here’s a little something you may or may not 
know about our Glorious Cross,  

and it’s base, that sit upon our Church altar. 

   

It is the same Cross that glowed for many 
decades in our previous sanctuary as well, 
but in 1992 a base was made for the cross, 
see picture A, by one of our church mem-
bers, Richard M. Tuttle, probably to lift it 
higher above the altar flowers and keep it 
from being hidden behind them.   

What most of us did not know is that the 
base also serves as a small time capsule of 
sorts.  On the back side of the base, see 
picture B, there is a door with a latch.  
When you open the door you find that the 
main part of the base lifts out, and the 
rest is a sort of wooden container that the 
base sits in, see picture C. 

At the bottom of the wooden container 
there is an inscription, probably written 
by Mr. Tuttle himself, that reads: “Built by 
& Given by:  Richard M. Tuttle, 9-1-1992, 
To the Glory of God”, see picture D. 

Below the inscription a small note has 
been added, see picture E, with these in-
structions;  “The upper part of this stand was 
sealed 9-1-1992.  Please do not open before  
the year 2000.  It contains a Muir’s Chapel 
pictorial directory, bulletins, and weekly news-
letter.  (To open, remove felt and screws from 
top of top section.)” 

Mr. Tuttle and his wife Phyllis, left Muir’s 
Chapel at some point, possibly in the late 
90’s.  Mr. Tuttle passed away in 2022.  
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     Jackie Sullivan 

     for the Budget, from: 
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 In Memory of: 

     Jackie Sullivan 

     for the Budget, from: 

           The Fellowship Class  

Thank you all so much for such a beautiful and special shower. Our family is so 
overwhelmed with love and support as we welcome a new baby. Thank you for the 
many gifts, diapers, cards, books, and kind words. As we organized gifts and read 
the notes in the books, we (Courtney) cried knowing how much you all love and  
support us. Y'all are amazing.  

                                   Love,  

                                          The Sanfords 



 

OFFERING  
 

February 2nd 

   Budget Giving                         $5562.75 

   Designated Funds                    $6364.14 

   Total Giving                         $11,926.89 

February 9th 

    Budget Giving                        $2532.00 

    Designated Funds                    $220.00 

    Total Giving                           $2752.00 

February 16th 

    Budget Giving                        $3263.00              

    Designated Funds                    $360.00 

    Total Giving                           $3623.00 

February 23rd 

    Budget Giving                        $2682.10              

    Designated Funds                    $120.00 

    Total Giving                           $2812.10 

 

In case you missed it… 
we had a great  time  

welcoming baby  
Eleanor James Sanford!! 

The  
excited 
Sanford 
family!! 

Well, at 
least  

three of 
them are! 

No midnight 
diaper runs 
for awhile! 
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It is with sincere Christian 
sympathy that we extend our 

hearts & prayers to the  
families of Hollyce Highfill 
Kirkland who passed away 

on February 2nd, and  
Jackie Sullivan  

who passed away on  
February 14th. 
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